CONSOLIDATED FIRE DEPARTMENTS OF ENFIELD

CHAIRMAN:  Mark Zarcaro

V. CHAIRMAN:  Paul Meunier

MEMBERS:  Commissioner Beck



Captain Bertrand
Commissioner Bourque 


Commissioner Bouthiette
                       D. Chief Higgins



D. Chief Hurley

           D. Chief Prajzner



Commissioner Tallarita

A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on July 18, 2024 at the North Thompsonville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Chairman Zarcaro,  Commissioner Beck, Captain Bertrand, Commissioner Bourque, Commissioner Bouthiette, D. Chief Prajzner, Commissioner Tallarita, and Recording Secretary Guyette. 

The meeting started at 6:40 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for June 20, 2024 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Beck and Commissioner Bourque made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

We have received two proposals and one more is on the way.  The proposals have varying prices and may be for a study and not a consultant.  Chairman Zarcaro will contact the companies for revised proposals.
Four of the departments have included in their new budget’s funds for the consultant position.  It was unknown if the remainder department has included funds.

In reviewing the proposals, the members should rate them by:

1. Experience and education with mergers.

2. Capacity in their business to handle the project

3. Price
4. Proposal meets our requirements

5. Timeline we will accept

After we receive the last proposal, each department should rate them, based on the above items.  

We will need the assistance of an attorney on the legal aspects of the Consolidation.  All departments have agreed to use Updike, Kelly & Spellacy and that Commissioner Beck will be the representative of the group to communicate with them.

North Thompsonville has completed their Resolution for Consolidation and recorded it with the Town.

The next meeting is scheduled for August 22, 2024 at Shaker Pines Fire Department.  Commissioner Beck will contact the attorneys requesting them to attend.  Start time of the meeting will depend on the attorney’s availability.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Captain Bertrand and Chairman Zarcaro made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

